
 

 

New York State Board of Regents 
State Education Department 
Charter School Office 
89 Washington Avenue 
Albany, NY 12234 
 
May 3, 2024 
 
To the Board of Regents: 
 
We appreciate the opportunity to provide evaluative comments in response to the Renewal 
Site Visit report received on April 26, 2024. We are proud of our growth over the past renewal 
term. We have worked hard to make gains in all ten benchmarks and are proud of having 
achieved a rating of Meets in nine out of the ten, an improvement over five meets in our last 
renewal and seven meets at our mid-term site visit. We want to provide context for your 
consideration regarding Benchmark 9.  
 
Benchmark 9: Approaches 
 

   Three years from the heart of the pandemic, our enrollment is now at its highest ever, topping 
at 330 students, and demand is high. Our focus on enrollment and gaining notoriety in the 
community has paid dividends. We do not plan to let up on our efforts and will continue this 
enrollment for the foreseeable future.  

 

   Our ELL enrollment percentage continues to hold steady at 8%-9%. While that is under the 
district as a whole, it is higher than their overall high school percentage, which averages 7%. 
Based on the most recent data, I was able to find 

   

https://data.nysed.gov/ell.php?year=2023&instid=800000050065


 

 




